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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 687 transfers agency responsibilities in the Household Goods Act of 2009 and the Motor 

Carrier Act of 1995 from the Oklahoma Corporation Commission (OCC) to the Department of 

Public Safety (DPS). The measure authorizes DPS to employ as many Port of Entry officers as 

needed and removes the cap of four special Port of Entry officers under the OCC. The measure 

designates two types of Port of Entry officers, commissioned and noncommissioned.  

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’20 Impact: $40,000.00-$50,000.00 

 

SB 687 transfers the overweight truck enforcement functions from the Corporation Commission 

to the Department of Public Safety with the funds flowing through ODOT. OMES estimates a 

$40,000-$50,000 onetime cost to transfer employees and equipment. OCC writes approximately 

$3.5 to $4 million each year in overweight violations. That money would now flow through 

ODOT to pay for DPS's enforcement.  

 

Prepared by: Fiscal Staff and OMES 



 
  


